CE Order Reference AT/0030/2024

COMHAIRLE CONTAE FHINE GALL

RECORD OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE'S ORDER

Provision of Traffic Calming Measures, Appropriate Road Signage & Road
Markings in Inbhir Ide, Malahide in Accordance with Drawing No.
SYS FCC S4 DD 1200 01 Rev C Attached

Fingal County Council in exercise of the powers conferred on it by section 38 of
the Road Traffic Act 1994 (as amended) and Section 95 of the Road Traffic Act
(as amended) has prepared a proposal to camry out a Safe Routes to School
Scheme at pope John Paul Il school and the Inbhir Ide area in Malahide. '

Pope John Paul Il NS applied, and successfully qualified for Round 1 of the
programme being rolled out to encourage children and their guardians to walk or
wheel to school. A tailored Safe Routes to School design has been provided for
Pope John Paul Il National School. The proposed changes will promote walking
and cycling and make travelling to and from school safer, easier and more
convenient for-all.

At Pope John Paul Il NS we will provide the following:

Creation of a car-free School Street each morning and afternoon.

- Tightened junctions at Inbhir ide with Caves Strand, Sea Road. Tightened
junctions slow down approaching traffic and make crossing the road
quicker and safer. _

- Resurfaced footpath on Caves Strand adjacent to the junction.

- Extended footpath around the green area in Inbhir ide, with flexible
bollards protecting the path.

- Added school zone signs and coloured road surfacing at Inbhir {de Drive.

- Tightened junction at Inbhir [de Close with Inbhir ide Drive, and tightened
junction at Sonesta.

- Extenqed footpath from the corner of Inbhir ide Close to the school along
inbhir Ide Drive.

- Tightening junction at Ard na Mara with Yellow Walls Road.

- Upgraded zebra crossing at Caves Marsh.

- Signage to formalise the one-way system already in place during school
drop off and pick up times.

- A series of other minor changes to signage, junctions, and crossings to

support the Safe Routes to School scheme.

The proposal includes the provision of traffic calming measures, appropriate
road signage and markings where necessary.
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The design of the proposed Safe Routes to School Scheme has been developed
and has been submitted to the Garda Commissioner and was presented to the
various stakeholder groups in Malahide and Local Elected Members.

A non-statutory public consultation took place between 17 Aug, 2024 - 30 Aug,
2024.

Fingal County Council intends to introduce these proposals on the 23™
September 2024

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the regulatory traffic signs and associated lining be provided.

Recommender Sinead Murphy

Senior Engineer

ORDER;

I hereby order the provision of traffic calming measures, appropriate road
signage and road markings at Popé John Paul National School in Inbhir Ide,
Malahide in accordance with drawing No. SYS_FCC_S4.DD_1200_01 Rev C
Attached as recommended by the Senior Engineer.

Approver David Storey

Director Of Services

205 \ 4 \ 2y Dated

thereunto empowered by order of the Chief Executive,
Fingal County Council C.E No 8920 delegating to me all
powers, functions and duties in relation to the Council of
the County of Fingal in respect of this matter.
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